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Headteacher’s Message 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It’s beginning to look a lot like Christmas at PJS! 

Our School Council has done a fantastic job decorating our beautiful Christmas tree, which now 

stands proudly in the hall for all to admire. A big thank you to Mrs. Canty and the School Council for 

their hard work and festive flair—it looks wonderful! 

In other exciting news, some of our Year 5 and 6 students represented the school brilliantly at the 

Falcon Bowls Club, where they took part in a bowls competition. Their effort, determination, and 

sportsmanship were outstanding—well done to everyone who participated! 

This week marks the final week of teacher-led clubs for this term, and I’m sure you’ll join me in 

thanking our teachers for giving up their time to run such a wide range of extra-curricular activities. 

These clubs have provided so many opportunities for children to explore new skills, develop talents, 

and have lots of fun. Thank you to all the staff who made these clubs possible! 

Meanwhile, our classrooms have been bursting with great learning, fun, and enthusiasm throughout 

the week. Don’t forget to check your child’s class blog- it’s a wonderful way to see what they’ve been 

learning and to share in their achievements. 

Looking ahead, next week promises lots of festive fun! We’ve got the Christmas Panto, Christmas 

Dinner, Christmas Jumper Day and the Christmas Fayre to look forward to. The children (and staff!) 

are all so excited, and we can’t wait to celebrate together. 

Wishing you all a lovely weekend as we head into the most magical time of the school year! 

Samantha Edwards 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Pupil of the Week 
 

Cowell: Ellie 
Seuss:  Bhargavi 
Walliams:  Rose 
Lewis:  Penny 
Dahl:  Aarvi 

Rowling:  Edward 
Tolkien:  Harley 
Morpurgo:  Bella 
Pullman:  Samuel 

 
Mrs Siddall’s Attendance Award 

Walliams Class – 98.1% 
 

Award for 
Outstanding Manners 
Izzy – Tolkien Class 

Teddy – Morpurgo Class 
Aarav – Morpurgo Class 

 
PE Award 

Aarueran – Cowell Class 
 

Spelling Award 
Dahl Class 

 
 



 

 
Coming Up This Term 
 
Monday 9th December School Choir to visit Lawns Care Home – email sent 28th November 

Thursday 12th December Whole School Pantomime Trip  

Friday 13th December Before school clubs finish.  EPC Football/Dance & LAMDA now finished 

Friday 13th December Christmas Dinner – email sent 18th November.  If you have not ordered a 
Christmas dinner please provide your child with a packed lunch on the 
day.  

Friday 13th December Christmas Jumper – Save the Children.  Please donate £1 through your 
ScoPay account 

Friday 13th December Christmas Fayre – Please join us from 3.30pm 

Monday 16th December Bauble Workshops Whole School – email sent 21st November.  Please 
make your £3 donation through your ScoPay account 

Tuesday 17th December Year 4 Christmas Service.  Please join us at 9.10am – email sent 29th 
November 

Thursday 19th December School Ends – Early finish at 1.30pm 

 

 
 
 
 

ATTENDANCE 

 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%.  The government has clarified the 
position regarding the term ‘regular’ attendance.  It means children must be in 
school EVERY DAY.  Every second counts at Perryfields.  We must work together 
to improve attendance and punctuality even more. 
                                                                                          
             

Year 3 96.1% 

Year 4 97.6% 

Year 5 94.1% 

Year 6 96.2% 

 
 

Year 4 

Parents of current Year 2 children at an infant school need to make a formal application to 
the Council for a Year 3 place and can do so via the website 

www.essex.gov.uk/admissions. 
 

The junior admission round opened on 4 November 2024, for parents of children in Year 2 
at an infant school to apply for a junior school (Year 3) place for September 2025. 

 
The statutory national closing date for applications is 15 January 2025. 

 
Applications can be made online via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions. 

 
All of the application information is available on the website above. 

 

http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions
http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions


School Dinners - Week Beginning 9th December 
 
Monday – Jacket Potato Day 
Tuesday – Nacho Chicken 
Wednesday – Burger in a Bun 
Thursday – Baguette Day (due to Panto trip) 
Friday – Christmas Dinner 
 

Friday 13th December is Christmas Dinner Day.  If you have not placed an order, please 
make sure your child has a packed lunch.  Unfortunately we cannot accommodate orders 
made on the day. 
 
 

A Note on Dangerous Gifts - Child Accident Prevention Trust 

December is on the horizon. Families around the country are already putting up Christmas trees and 

tinsel is starting to grace our high streets. Before long mince pies, Mariah Carey and mysteriously 

familiar Santa Clauses will make their way into our lives. This is all in good fun, and children from Lands 

End to John O'Groats look forward to the build up to Christmas all year. However, not all presents are 

created equally. More than ever our Christmas shopping is done online from an increasingly varied list 

of providers. From imitation manufacturers, to sellers’ platforms like Etsy and to third party small 

businesses that use known provider logistics services, we're all trusting people ever further removed 

from us to provide high quality goods. Unfortunately, this is far from guaranteed. Production firms 

abroad or within a 'cottage industry' may not have the strict manufacturing standards applied in the UK, 

or expected as industry standard. The Child Accident Prevention Trust has published a list of eight gifts 

most likely to cause an accident this year. If interested please follow the link below. It's always important 

to remember that prevention is always better than repairing. 

https://capt.org.uk/8-dangerous-gifts-to-avoid-this-christmas/ 

https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyEkUGL2zAQhX-NfSk20liKvAcdWtpAz_0BRpbG9iS25Grk0Pz7spsslLKwx_nem8fwxu37EN2G9uoubqSGS8o45RQLN3tO4fCFUqyDDUq_jKJGK00HWirVixo3R-sQcKUb5vtAwYIRsuulkFI91VcotQIF_Uk-2YbMbsah3He0DzTm5IJ3XJ6WjJyO7PHDfcbfB8aH-I6O8S3tx-v07b-wj5TFGiXwBB6MGPXL2GN3CiCmrpcy9MabqSYLApSUoMVJiM60Xk9GgJEjaBShM5US18u4tewmnA-XA8WZIvslpZVbn9rjWq92KWXnqvtawbmCs3d7aVOe2-Nawblvgosz5nRwM9NUuCmpcbdEoSkLceOXTFw2xxWc6_faGGPAPIS0OYr20wuydWGjWCmxY873iXAN3FyO2CIz_mnZL2829LQTxvKovDdKCK11zVSeX1BGS9FrqIv9RQW__PxeQfcPvln4GwAA__-MjccC


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 


